@ST ANTHONY'S

WE ARE GOD'S WORK OF ART



ISSUE 28 | SUMMER 2023 | SCHOOL NUMBER 01772 726621 |

Star of the Week Awards

No Assembly this week

Rec S		Rec T	
1/25	1/2T	1/2A	
3/45	3/4T	3/4A	
<i>5/6S</i>	5/6T	5/6A	

Headteacher Awards

1/25		
5/65		
5/6A		

Citizen Award

F /CC	
5/65	
- /	

We hope that everyone had a lovely long Bank Holiday weekend and are looking forward to the King's Coronation this weekend.

The children started off our Coronation celebrations in style on Thursday with a King's Coronation Lunch served in Union Jack lunch boxes. Our hall was decorated with red, white and blue buntings and Union Jack flags and the children were honoured to have their lunches served by our very own Queens of the kitchen who were wearing their crowns for the occasion!! The children look extremely colourful today in their red, white and blue clothes and have been having fun completing Coronation related activities. We hope that the weather is kind to us this weekend especially for those families who are attending Street Parties.

Our Class 3/4A have completed their first week of swimming lessons at Fulwood Leisure Centre. The children have shown determination and resilience and are having a great time.

Next week is SATs week for our Year 6 children. We wish them lots of luck and we know that they will do us proud. Please encourage the children to get early nights and we look forward to them joining us for our SATS breakfast club where they can spend time relaxing with their friends prior to the tests.

Have a great weekend.

office@st-anthonys.lancs.sch.uk

SCHOOL DAY

School starts at 8:45am with doors opening from 8:40am

School finishes at 3:15pm

LUNCHES

School meals are free to all children in EYFS and KS1.

Cost £2.35 to KS2 children unless they are entitled to free school meals.

Meal payments must be made in advance through Parent Pay accounts.

School Meal Menu

Next week is week three of the Spring/Summer Menu

May Bank Holiday

Just to remind you, school will be closed this Monday, 8th May.

Sunday Mass

Thank you for your support with helping more children to attend Mass. We will be continuing to ensure that a member of staff will be in attendance each Sunday morning during term time and any children who would like to come along to join them are welcome to do so. Please see below the timetable of who will be attending Mass on which date.

Date	Staff Member	
7 th May	Mrs Carroll	
14 th May	Miss Clarke	
21 st May	Miss Davies	
11 th June	Mrs Shaw	
18 th June	Mrs Ballard	
25 th June	Mrs Livesey	
2 nd July	Mrs Berry	
9 th July	Miss Davies	
16 th July	Mrs Shaw	

Year 6 SATS

Good luck to our Year 6 children who are sitting their SATs next week. The children have worked so hard and deserve every success that is coming their way.

St Antonius

Our St Antonius group entered an international Peace competition with our link school in Germany. I am very proud to announce that both schools won the competition. A link will be sent out next week for you to view our entry. Well done to all involved.



Dates for your diary

King's Coronation – Monday, 8th May

May Half Term Break – Week commencing Monday, 29th May

Inset Days – Monday, 5th and Tuesday, 6th June



EYFS – Thursday

1/2S Miss Clarke – Wednesday (extended session) 1/2T Mrs Chamley/Mrs Berry – Wednesday & Friday 1/2A Miss Martin – Monday & Wednesday

3/4S Mr Martin – Wednesday & Friday 3/4T Mrs Shaw – Tuesday & Friday 3/4A Mrs Eshborn – Tuesday and Friday

5/6S Mrs Gunson/Mrs Boardman – Thursday and Friday 5/6T Miss Davies – Tuesday & Thursday 5/6A Mrs Noonan – Monday & Friday Times are subject to change – please keep PE kits in School.

Attendance – Friday, 28th April to Thursday, 4th May

Class	% Attendance
Rec S	95.5%
Rec T	96.7%
1/25	94.6%
1/2T	97.5%
1/2A	92.1%
3/45	98.3%
3/4T	91.8%
3/4A	96.4%
5/6S	97.5%
5/6T	96.7%
5/6A	95.2%
Whole School	95.6%
Whole School	
Target	96.0%

Church Car Park Designated Paths

Please can we make you aware that the Church car park has designated paths around the edge of the buildings with two zebra crossings to allow pupils to access the school grounds without the need to pass by moving cars. Please can we ask you to use these pathways in order to support us in managing pupil safety. Many thanks for your support.

Lunch Boxes/Bags Request

Please can we request that you ensure that lunch boxes/bags are clearly labelled with your child's name and class. This will help our Welfare staff support the children during lunch time.

Nut Free School

Just a gentle reminder, due to the fact that we have children in school with nut allergies, we request that you do not send children into school with any food containing nuts.

Lancashire Science Festival

Please find attached a poster advertising the above event which is due to take place on Saturday, 20th May.

Family Fun Day

Please find attached a poster advertising the above event which is due to take place on Saturday, 27th May with all proceeds raised going to the Mary O'Gara Foundation. Sadly, Mary, who was a much loved family member of one of our families, took her own life and Mary's parents have made it their mission through Mary's Story to raise awareness around mental health and the stigma attached to suicide.



